
Southern Hills Community Improvement District 
October 30, 2018 at 7:00 pm 

St James Church 
2645 East Southern Hills Blvd 

Springfield, MO 65804 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Carl Price at the St. James Church, 2645 E. 
Southern Hills Blvd, and a quorum was declared present.   

Present:  Carl Price, Justin Foss, Gail Noggle, Jane Earnhart, Denise Heintz, John Heitz, Jeffrey 
Fenwick 

Absent: None 

Excused: None 

Guests: Refer to attached sign in sheet 

The various documents discussed were provided to the CID Board Members via email prior to 
the meeting for their review. 

 
New Business 
 
Approve Meeting Minutes of 8/14/2018 -  Jeff Fenwick made a motion to approve the minutes 
as presented, seconded by Denise Heintz, and approved by the following vote: Ayes: Carl Price, 
Justin Foss, Gail Noggle, Jane Earnhart, Denise Heintz, John Heitz, Jeffrey Fenwick.  Nays: 
none.  Abstain: none 
 
Tree Trimming and Brush Removal – Carl Price presented a summary of the effort to date. 
John, Jeff and Jane had talked with various contractors regarding the work. Jane provided a 
detailed scope of services to each contractor so they could provide a bid for equivalent work. 
Jane walked the banks with the City Forester (Mike McDaniel) and flagged the trees to remain 
with blue flagging. Work is expected to begin on Monday, November 5th. The selected 
contractor is Your Choice Lawncare. This is the same contractor that did the work for the 
remediation of the dredging areas. 
 
 
Old Business 
 
Directors Insurance – email motion and vote – Carl provided a summary of the motion and 
vote that was held via email on September 21, 2018. Refer to email in attachment. 
 
Director Insurance – status -  Justin indicated the insurance is now in place. 
 
Your Choice Lawncare contractor for Common Area cleanup – email motion and vote – 
Carl provided a summary of the motion and vote that was held via email on August 30, 2018. 
Refer to email in attachment. 
 
Line of Credit with Central Bank of the Ozarks – email motion and vote – Carl provided a 
summary of the motion and vote that was held via email on August 17, 2018. Refer to email in 
attachment. 



 
Dredging Cleanup – status – Carl provide a summary with photos of the lakes. The lakes are 
looking very nice.  The seeding on Lake 2 is establishing well. The contractor will reseed the 
areas one more time. At some point we will need to hire out trash cleanup for the lakes (Bob 
Smith did some himself this fall). The cleanup will likely be needed twice annually. The Land 
Disturbance permit is not quite closed out. The silt socks are being removed, then the close out 
can occur, and the deposit will be refunded to the CID. 
 
 
Solitude Lake Management – status – Justin provided a summary.  The treatment occurs bi-
weekly, and Adam is the name of the person treating the lakes. The winter schedule is once per 
month during December, January and February. There was a small amount of algae this 
summer, possibly when the lake turned over, it seems to have disappeared due to treatments. 
 
 
Financial Update – status - Gail Noggle provided a summary. 
 
Bank Account status – Refer to the attached handout. Central Bank of the Ozarks holds the 
checking account and the line of credit. Deposits into the checking account came from the Line 
of Credit. The draws from the account since our last Board meeting included: liability insurance, 
director’s insurance, and the treatments by Solitude resulting in an ending balance of $3,249.17. 
Tax collection with be a direct deposit into the checking account in early 2019.   
 
CFO Account - Carl Price noted the current balance in CFO is $9,737.33. Neighbors may 
continue to make donations to the CFO, and it is tax deductible. 
 
Jane Earnhart made a motion to approve the financial report, seconded by Carl Price, and 
approved. 
 
 
Signage – Denise Heintz provided a summary of the effort to date. She will provide the 
electronic files of the Southern Hills logo to the sign company. Her contact there is Vern. They 
drove the lakes area together to discuss the placement and types of various signs. Denise will 
provide a summary of this information to the Board for a future discussion, motion, and vote. 
 
 
CID Website – Justin provided a summary of the website work. The website is: 
www.SouthernHillsNeighborhood.com 
It currently contains seasonal photos on the Home page, and various items on the Documents 
page including: agendas, meeting minutes, CID formation documents, and Solitude work 
descriptions. There is a Blog (for events such as the upcoming neighborhood Halloween Party), 
and a Contact Us page that utilizes the CID gmail account. Justin checks this account regularly.  
 
Presentation 
 
Staff from the City of Springfield, Chris Dunnaway (Pubic Works) and Carrie Lamb 
(Environmental Services), explained the upcoming storm drainage project that is north 
(upstream) of Lake 1.  The project includes the installation of some new storm inlets and piping 
along Latoka Street and St Charles Avenue, as well as some renovation to the existing storm 
channel south of Latoka Street. Ultimately this will further reduce the amount of sediments and 
pollutants reaching the Southern Hills Lakes. 
 
Denise encourage everyone to attend public hearings for any properties within our watershed, 
as a means to encourage developers to reduce impervious coverage and improve water quality. 



Other business 
 

Jeff noted that it’s time to begin coordinating with Missouri Department of Conservation (MDC) 
regarding their program for geese removal. He will make the initial contact with MDC. 

 

In the future, there will need to be a cleanup of the brushy area between Lake 1 and Lomanta 
Drive. Carl asked Carrie Lamb to check into whether or not this is an area the City maintains. 

 

Carrie Lamb will provide a presentation at our next Board meeting to explain lawn care practices 
that are beneficial to our lakes. Her information will be posted on our website following the 
presentation. 

 

The next CID meeting will be in January.   There may be email votes in the meantime to 
approve items, as needed, prior to the meeting. 

 
Adjourn – With no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:07 p.m.  
Gail Noggle made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Denise Heintz, and approved. 
 

Action Items for Board Members to complete: 

 
Carl Price – chair responsibilities 
 
Gail Noggle – treasurer responsibilities 
 
Justin Foss – maintain the website 
 
Denise Heintz – coordinate signage 
 
John Heitz -  
 
Jeffrey Fenwick – contact MDC regarding geese removal 
 
Jane Earnhart - prepare minutes; establish the next quarterly meeting date and prepare agenda 
 
 
 
Minutes prepared by: Jane Earnhart, Secretary, Southern Hills CID 
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Jane Earnhart

From: JANE EARNHART <jkearnhart@sbcglobal.net>

Sent: Thursday, October 25, 2018 6:39 AM

To: Jane Earnhart

Subject: Fw: D&O Insurance- Decision Time

  
Jane Earnhart "It is not how much we have, but how much we enjoy, that makes happiness." 
 

On Wednesday, September 26, 2018 4:30 PM, Justin Foss <justin.cfoss@gmail.com> wrote: 
 

Sounds good.  I'll forward both emails to you and Jane.  The first email will be the proposal and 
supplemental application.  The items highlighted in yellow in the proposal are required.  The second 
email contains the Docusign documents. 
 
The information below is what I received in the previous email from the BXS Insurance Company: 
 
Please note that our Broker was able to procure a quote from another carrier, which is less 
than the original proposal, and they will require their own supplemental application, 
attached.  Also, Sexual Misconduct is excluded, but we can probably remove the exclusion 
once we receive a complete description of your operations, which is requested on the Ace 
application.  They are concerned that you may be involved with daily oversight/management 
of the lakes and lifeguarding, and have contact with children.   
 
Let me know if you need me to do anything else to help finalize our D&O insurance. 
 
Justin 
 
On Wed, Sep 26, 2018 at 2:00 PM Carl Price <prifam@mac.com> wrote: 
I am fine either way.  
 
On second thought probably both Jane and I Should sign it. Hate for something to happen and have 
them try to get out of it with a technicality 
 
Send over a pdf and we can sign it. 
 
Carl 

Sent from Carl's phone 
 
 
On Sep 26, 2018, at 12:59 PM, Justin Foss <justin.cfoss@gmail.com> wrote: 

Hi Carl,  
 
BXS Insurance had a few errors writing 'Community Improvement District" on the 
proposal. I requested they fix it and send it back for signatures, which they've done. Do 

September 21, 2018
via email - Motion and Vote to approved
Directors Insurance with BXS Insurance
Company

Refer to highlighted motion and votes
on the following pages
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you want me to go ahead and finish the forms and sign everything on behalf of the 
Board or would you prefer to do it? I'm good with either option of course. 
 
Thanks, 
Justin 
 
On Sat, Sep 22, 2018, 12:52 PM Justin Foss <justin.cfoss@gmail.com> wrote: 
Thanks everyone. BXS Insurance will be our agent for our D&O liability insurance for 
the Board. I'll get that in place next week. 
 
Justin 
 
On Fri, Sep 21, 2018, 5:07 PM Fenwick,Jeffrey <Jeffrey.Fenwick@coxhealth.com> 
wrote: 
I approve your recommendation as well 
  
 

Jeffrey  Fenwick  
 Physician, Fd Med Staff 

Phone: (417) 875-3600    

Jeffrey.Fenwick@coxhealth.com 

coxhealth.com 

 

From: Jane Earnhart <jkearnhart@sbcglobal.net>  
Sent: Friday, September 21, 2018 4:13 PM 
To: Carl Price <prifam@mac.com> 
Cc: Denise <denise@oreillydevelopment.com>; Justin Foss <justin.cfoss@gmail.com>; Gail 
Noggle <Gnoggle1@gmail.com>; Fenwick,Jeffrey <Jeffrey.Fenwick@coxhealth.com>; John 
Heitz <Jaheitz@aol.com> 
Subject: Re: D&O Insurance- Decision Time 
  
I vote to approve your recommendation  
 
Sent from my iPad 
 
On Sep 21, 2018, at 2:42 PM, Carl Price <prifam@mac.com> wrote: 

I vote to accept your recommendation  

Sent from Carl's phone 
  
 
On Sep 21, 2018, at 1:02 PM, Denise 
<denise@oreillydevelopment.com> wrote: 

Got my vote and thanks for handling.  

Denise Heintz  
Partner 
O'Reilly Development Company  
Sent from my iPhone  
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On Sep 21, 2018, at 11:50 AM, Justin Foss 
<justin.cfoss@gmail.com> wrote: 

Good morning everyone,  
  
I've spent some time this week comparing 
the quotes for directors and officers liability 
coverage from 3 different insurance brokers. 
If you recall, we got a quote a month or so 
ago from Croley but after reviewing the other 
two quotes, the Croley policy probably ranks 
the lowest.  The next two quotes were a little 
more difficult to compare because they are 
both solid policies.  One quote came from 
Ollis/Akers/Arney and another quote came 
from BXS Insurance (a subsidiary of 
Bancorpsouth Bank).  After reviewing and 
comparing both proposals, I'm 
recommending the proposal from BXS 
Insurance.  The plan from BXS Insurance 
was less restrictive overall (less sublimits) 
and the deductible is much lower than the 
plan offered from Ollis/Akers/Arney ($2,000 
vs $5,000 per event).  I do want to mention 
that the plan from BXS Insurance is $2,000 
annually, while the plan from 
Ollis/Akers/Arney is $1,641 annually.   
  
I'm happy to answer any questions anyone 
might have.  If I can't answer it, I will pass it 
along to the respective agent. 
  
If everyone is satisfied, may I propose an 
email vote? 
  
Justin 

COXHEALTH CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail message, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the 
intended recipient(s) and may contain confidential and privileged information protected by law.  Any unauthorized 
review, use, disclosure or distribution is prohibited.  If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender 
by reply e-mail and destroy all copies of the original message. 
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Jane Earnhart

From: JANE EARNHART <jkearnhart@sbcglobal.net>

Sent: Wednesday, September 5, 2018 6:53 AM

To: Jane Earnhart

Subject: Fw: Southern Hills Community Improvement District

  
 
 
On Thursday, August 30, 2018 7:48 PM, Gail Noggle <gnoggle1@gmail.com> wrote: 
 

I vote yes for First Choice 

Sent from my iPad 
 
On Aug 29, 2018, at 8:50 PM, Justin Foss <justin.cfoss@gmail.com> wrote: 

I vote yes on using First Choice for common area clean up and maintenance.  
 
Justin 
 
On Wed, Aug 29, 2018 at 8:38 PM Denise <denise@oreillydevelopment.com> wrote: 
I second Carl’s motion 

Denise Heintz  
Partner 
O'Reilly Development Company  
Sent from my iPhone  
 
On Aug 29, 2018, at 8:10 PM, Carl Price <prifam@sbcglobal.net> wrote: 

I move we accept the First choice  bid for common area clean up and 
maintenance and that they be instructed to start as soon as possible. I 
would also like to add that Jeff be given the authority to hire an arborist if 
needed ( at a cost not to exceed $500) to help with the selection of trees 
to keep and remove.   
Carl 

Sent from Carl's phone  
 
 
On Aug 29, 2018, at 8:01 PM, Fenwick,Jeffrey 
<Jeffrey.Fenwick@coxhealth.com> wrote: 

Hey all,  

 
After several walks around the lakes with all three of the companies we 

interviewed for the lake cleanup project, the lake cleanup committee 
would like to recommend Dan Salyers with First Choice.  

Motion and Email Vote for Contractor Selection of "First Choice" to provide services for Common Area Cleanup and
Maintenance

(votes continue at the bottom of page 2)
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 As you know, they are the company that is doing the remediation. The 
price he quoted is around 8900.00 as I recall, which is 6000.00 cheaper 

than Ryan, even after the discount. This includes brush and tree 
removal and  

general cleanup. Tree removal was not included in the bid that Johns 

company gave us.  Adam Lurass from Ryan was the 
most knowledgeable and seemed to understand exactly what we 

needed but we can't  
justify the price. We will need to supervise First Choice a little more 

and perhaps have an arborist give us some guidance about which trees 
to keep and which to cut but that should not be much of a problem. 

If everyone is OK with this, then I say Carl makes a motion and we 

vote! 
 

Jeff 
 

 

Jeffrey  Fenwick  
 Physician, Fd Med Staff 

Phone: (417) 875-3600    

Jeffrey.Fenwick@coxhealth.com 

coxhealth.com 

<image31b547.PNG> 

 

 
From: John Heitz [jaheitz@aol.com] 

Sent: Wednesday, August 29, 2018 4:25 PM 
To: bobandhenley2@gmail.com; justin.cfoss@gmail.com; 

denise@oreillydevelopment.com; Fenwick,Jeffrey; jaheitz@aol.com; 
prifam@sbcglobal.net; gnoggle1@gmail.com\\njkearhart@sbcglobal.net 

Subject: Fwd: Southern Hills Community Improvement District 

 
Let's get these people to quote also.  They quoted a price a year or so 
ago and it seemed reasonable.  Justin do you have this information 
available? 
 
 
John 

 
From: julie.scudder@bxsi.com 
To: jaheitz@aol.com 
Sent: 8/29/2018 12:00:29 PM Central Standard 
Time 
Subject: Southern Hills Community Improvement 
District 

John, 

In order to provide a quote for Southern Hills’ 

Community Improvement District, we will need the 

attached applications completed. I apologize for the delay 

in getting this information to you. I just received a 

response from my underwriter this morning. 

  

 
On Thursday, August 30, 2018 6:52 AM, JANE EARNHART <jkearnhart@sbcglobal.net> wrote: 
 

I vote yes for First Choice. 
 

On Wednesday, August 29, 2018 10:00 PM, John Heitz <jaheitz@aol.com> wrote: 
 

I’m in too, I vote yes 

John A. Heitz RE/MAX House of Brokers 3745 S Fremont Suite A Springfield, MO 65804 (417) 841-
1115 Direct (417) 841-1181 Fax 
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Thank You, 

  

Julie Scudder, MBA, CISR Elite | Team Lead | Account 

Manager 

BXS Insurance | 1650 E Battlefield, Suite 200 | 

Springfield, MO 65804 

(O) 417-841-3222 | (F) 417-887-6140 | 

julie.scudder@bxsi.com | bxsi.com 

  

 

 

 

CONFIDENTIALITY STATEMENT 

This email and any documents transmitted with it 
may contain information that is confidential or 
proprietary to BXS Insurance or is subject to legal 
privilege and is solely for the use of the individuals 
or entities to whom this email was addressed or 
intended. If you received this message in error, 
please immediately notify the sender by reply email 
and delete the message and any attachments from 
your computer or other device. Any other use, 
retention, dissemination, forwarding, printing or 
copying of this email (or any portion of it) is strictly 
prohibited. 
  
Coverage cannot be bound or changed by an email to 
BXS Insurance.  Coverage can only be bound or 
changed when the insured receives written 
confirmation of coverage, or a change to coverage, 
from BXS Insurance.  

COXHEALTH CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail message, including any 
attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain 
confidential and privileged information protected by law.  Any unauthorized 
review, use, disclosure or distribution is prohibited.  If you are not the intended 
recipient, please contact the sender by reply e-mail and destroy all copies of the 
original message. 
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Jane Earnhart

From: JANE EARNHART <jkearnhart@sbcglobal.net>

Sent: Monday, August 20, 2018 6:47 AM

To: Jane Earnhart

Subject: Fw: Motion to approve line of credit

Attachments: image8fa033.PNG

  
 
 

On Friday, August 17, 2018 5:09 PM, Justin Foss <justin.cfoss@gmail.com> wrote: 
 

I vote in favor. 
 
Justin 
 
On Fri, Aug 17, 2018, 12:07 PM Fenwick,Jeffrey <Jeffrey.Fenwick@coxhealth.com> wrote: 
I vote yes as well 
  
Jeff 
  
 

Jeffrey  Fenwick  
 Physician, Fd Med Staff 

Phone: (417) 875-3600    

Jeffrey.Fenwick@coxhealth.com 

coxhealth.com 

 

From: Price Family <prifam85@gmail.com>  
Sent: Friday, August 17, 2018 7:28 AM 
To: JANE EARNHART <jkearnhart@sbcglobal.net> 
Cc: Gail Noggle <gnoggle1@gmail.com>; John Heitz <jaheitz@aol.com>; denise@oreillydevelopment.com; 
Fenwick,Jeffrey <Jeffrey.Fenwick@coxhealth.com>; justin.cfoss@gmail.com 
Subject: Re: Motion to approve line of credit 
  
I vote in favor 

Sent from Carl's phone 
  
 
On Aug 17, 2018, at 6:45 AM, JANE EARNHART <jkearnhart@sbcglobal.net> wrote: 

I vote in favor of this motion. 
  
Jane Earnhart  
  

I make a motion to have Carl apply for a line of credit for $ 25,000.00 on 
behalf of the CID with Central Bank Of The Ozarks.  
John Heir 

On Friday, August 17, 2018 7:03 AM, Denise
<denise@oreillydevelopment.com> wrote:

In favor vote
Denise Heintz 
Partner
O'Reilly Development Company 
Sent from my iPhone
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On Friday, August 17, 2018 6:25 AM, Gail Noggle <gnoggle1@gmail.com> wrote: 
  

I will second  

Sent from my iPad 
 
On Aug 17, 2018, at 6:21 AM, John Heitz <jaheitz@aol.com> wrote: 

I make a motion to have Carl apply for a line of credit for $ 25,000.00 on 
behalf of the CID with Central Bank Of The Ozarks.  
John Heir 

John A. Heitz RE/MAX House of Brokers 3745 S Fremont Suite A 
Springfield, MO 65804 (417) 841-1115 Direct (417) 841-1181 Fax 
  
On Thursday, August 16, 2018, Family 
Price <prifam85@gmail.com> wrote:  
  

Hi All 
 
Thanks for the great meeting Tuesday. At the last minute I realized we 
hadn’t approved a line of credit. We did approve a motion (Denise I 
believe you had left).  
 
I would like another motion specifically stating that I be allowed to sign a 
line of credit on behalf of the CID with Central Bank of the Ozarks in the 
amount $25,000. 
 
I hope to sign this Monday. 
 
On another note I also realized that while we have a contact with 
Solitude for roughly $13,000 they are billing us monthly so we may have 
the $ to have Ryan to the common area cleanup if that is the direction 
we wish to go. 
 
Carl 

  

COXHEALTH CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail message, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and 
may contain confidential and privileged information protected by law.  Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure or distribution is 
prohibited.  If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply e-mail and destroy all copies of the original message. 

 












